
Island of Hoy Development Trust Meeting Minutes 

       GABLE END                            8 PM 10.01.2012 

Meeting Called By Terry Thomson 

Type Of Meeting Monthly Board 

List Of  Board 
Members 

C Lock, , Lindsay Hall  M Collop  
Debbie Jaques J Hardcastle   

NON BOARD   Jayne Traynor  Brian Clegg  Elaine Batchelor  

APOLOGIES Keith Dobney John Challoner 

Topics   
 
5 MIN MINUTES OF LAST MEETING CAROL 

Summary Of 
Discussion 

The minutes of 10.012012.2011 meeting were approved with one 
paragraph removed that was thought in appropriate 
.  
 

Conclusions 
Acceptance of the minutes with the changes was proposed by Lindsay 
Hall and seconded by Debs Jaques 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

10 MIN BLF  KEITH10 MIN  

Summary Of 
Discussion 

Carol brought the board up to date with were things in line with Keith's 

last communication to the board. The buses were on order we would 
shortly be advertising for drivers. Lindsay asked if we were setting up a 
new trading subsidiary and it was explained that this was still to be 
done. Brian explained that this needed to be done quickly and 
everything done in the name of the subsidiary or there could be 
problems with vat and BLF. Carol asked the board opinion as to 
whether we should go ahead with the bus ASAP or wait for the garage.  
 

Conclusions 

The board was happy that whilst there was momentum we go ahead 
with the bus. 
The board gave permission to the sub-group to instruct the solicitors to 
set up a new trading subsidiary using which ever directors the sub 
group decided for an interim board. Once the company was up and 
running changes to this interim board could be made and further 
director added if necessary. This would be decided at a future meeting 
once the project was off the ground.  

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Set up subsidiary  Carol ASAP 

20 MIN QUESTIONS TERRY 20MIN  

Summary Of 
Discussion 

John C had previously provided Terry with a list of questions that he 

would like answering.   
 
The questions are abridged here and the full detail of each question can 
be seen on the attached question sheet.  
1.  Request that hard copies of the minutes of the meetings be place in 
the shop, ferry post office etc. so anyone without a computer could 
access them. 
 
2. Request future meetings be advertised so that public wishing to 



attend can do so. 
3. Query the appearance of one director on to the HEL board  
4. Request for the full minutes of HEL to be made available to IoHDT 
board. 

5. Query regarding the payment of HEL directors 
6. Request that the Trust appoint another solicitor to act for the trust 
with full knowledge of OSCR.  
 

Conclusions 

 1. Whilst there is a requirement to make minutes available if 
requested there is not a need to publish elsewhere other than the web-
site. It was decided therefore to carry this over until the next meeting 
so that John could put is case forward in more detail before a decision 

was made. 
2. It was decided this was a good idea and it used to be done, so 
therefore it should be reinstated.  
Carol stated that she was not prepared to do posters and take minutes 
around to distribution points (should this be passed at the next 
meeting).  She felt that she did enough for the trust already. It was 
suggested that she typed the poster and others would put it up but 
Carol said no she would not do that. Debs said she would do the 
poster, Terry agreed to display it in Hoy Lindsay on the ferries and 
Debs in the shop.  
3.4.5. These questions had been raised on previous occasions and full 
answers given. The answers to these questions can be found in 
previous minutes, the board did not wish to waste time repeating them. 
6. The solicitors we use were appointed at the start of the Turbine 

project, which is still ongoing, and also have a resident charities expert 
who works on secondment for OSCR two days a week. They are vastly 
experienced and have proved to be considerably cheaper than local 
firms. Another solicitor at best would only be as good as the solicitors 
we now use, yet we would likely have to pay them to cover old ground. 
It was agreed by all that we would change solicitors only if good reason 
to do so was apparent. With regard to declining to speak to a trust 
director, the individual involved had already resigned for the trust and 
the solicitors were aware of this.     

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Advertise meeting dates Debs /Terry /Lindsay  

20 MIN  Wind Turbine  Brian/Max  

Summary Of 
Discussion 

Brian had supplied the board with a report prior to the meeting. 
There were no questions raised regarding the report. 
Brian also reported the following.  

 The overcharge on the electricity is being sorted out. 
 Heddles have been on sight completing the work they were 

contracted for – target completion for end of Feb. 
 PMSS wake effect agreement is in the final draft, PMSS are 

paying the costs for this.  

The wake effect report suggests that PMSS should pay around 1.7% 
p/a compensation, this would equate to around £6 to £8K according to 
current wind projections. It is thought that the agreement will be 
signed and in the bag by the time the application goes to planning.  

 Haybrake application refusal is going to review and the agent 
has asked to have new dialogue with regard to this.  

Conclusions 
Directors were happy with the report and no points or issues were 
raised.   



 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Continue with PMSS agreement Brian 
Planning  

Date 

5 Min New Documents Carol 

Summary Of 
Discussion 

Carol had supplied a set of new financial and other documents for 
adoption for use by the trust.  
She explained that in order to secure future finance these need to be in 
place and being used.  
John H asked if these would affect what was already being done for the 

new garage build and Carol no it would not affect this.  
  
 

Conclusions 
The adoption of the proposed documents was proposed by Debs 
seconded by Lindsay and accepted by the board.  

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

None   

5 Min Newsletter DEBS 

Summary Of 

Discussion 

Debbie had sent the newsletter to directors for their perusal.  
Terry asked if the letter would be monthly and Debs explained that it 
would be bi monthly. Elaine said she had not received the 
communication regarding the newsletter and Debs said she would send 

another one. It was suggested that the minutes of IoHDT could be 
attached to the newsletter but it was pointed out that this was an 
island newsletter not an IoHDT one and therefore this would not be 
appropriate.  

Conclusions 
The board was very impressed and asked thanked Debs for all the hard 
work she had put in.  

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Print distribute and place on line Debs/Brian Non set 

5 Min CDO Contract Carol 

Summary Of 
Discussion 

Carol explained the meeting she had had with Chessa and Morag 
regarding the CDO contract.  
In essence the CDO would be granted 10 extra hours per month until 
September 
From September the CDO job would move to HIE under Chessa and 
would revert back to 17.5hrs per week. 
A new job would be funded as administration and finance the main 
purpose of this position was to ensure that the trust had all policies and 
procedures in place and directors were following these procedures.   
It was suggested that the trust budget for further hours within the 

yearly budget from the turbine funds as it would be necessary in future 
years to have a paid administrator for the trust. It is unlikely that that 
we would receive any further financing after the next two. The two 
positions cannot be combined as the funding is there to create jobs.  
Jayne had agreed to stay as CDO as this is what both Chessa and 
Morag had seen as the preferred option. The job would be advertised 
for in July so as the new person could be found ready for a September 
start date.  

Conclusions The board was happy with this and further discussion would take place 



nearer the time of appointment.   

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

None   

10 min Correspondence   

Summary Of 
Discussion 

 An email from Chessa had been received by Carol and Terry 
regarding follow up from the turbine meetings. Carol asked if 
she should deal with it. 

 DTAS subscriptions were due and Carol asked if we should renew 
this. A discussion took place regarding the advantages of being 
members.  

 Carol had a letter saying thank you for the Turbine Party and 
how much it had been enjoyed. The letter also stated that it 
was good to see two island groups working so close together to 
produce an excellent evening. Max then thanked Carol for all 
the work she had put in. Terry pointed out that protocol had 
not been followed at the event as the Burns grace had been 

missed.   
 Terry had had a letter from the Flotta Hoy and Walls football 

club asking for any support we could give. Max said he felt that 
working with the YM had not only given a good night but had 
provided great PR for the trust and where we could we should 
help other groups. 
Max also pointed out that regarding the pitch there was work 
the football club could do themselves if they were provided 

with the materials needed.  Lindsay suggested we ask the 
group to get costs for a strip and if the cost was not prohibitive 
we could provide a trip with our logo on.  

Conclusions 

 Carol to reply to the email  that at the present turbine moneys 
were being placed with the bank to fulfill our reserve 
commitment 

 Pay the DTAS subscription 
 Contact the football club and ask them to get prices for strips 

also suggest that the community council sort out the pitch.  

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Reply to email Carol ASAP 

Pay subscription Jayne None set 

Contact club and ask them to get prices 
for strip 
Contact Community Council re pitch 

Terry 
 
Terry 

 

10 min Ranger  

Summary Of 
Discussion 

Lindsay stated that SNH had made an offer of a grant of £8588 for the 
ranger for next year but this was only 39.35% of the funding needed 
and asked for suggestions as to how the other 60.65% could be found.  
He had approached leader but they would not fund a job already in 
existence.  
Carol gave the idea of a young ranger program and thought that leader 
might go for that and it would also fit with the rangers work.  
Elaine did not seem very keen but it was made clear that in order to 
find funding we would have to meet the needs of the funders and 
funding would not be forth coming unless we met with their criteria. 

Elaine stated that she was not happy with the lack of help she had 



received not just with funding but other matters. It was again 
reiterated to her that she was told at the commencement of her 
employment that part of the job was to source funding for the future 
years if her job was to continue. Elaine also said she had not yet had 

her disclosure to work with children done and Lindsay told her to go to 
VAO and they would sort it out.  
Lindsay asked about reserves in last year’s budget, Carol said as far as 
she was concerned there was very little. It was decided to meet and 
look at the budget to date.  

Conclusions 

A meeting would be held to discuss last year’s budgets and see if any 
reserves could be moved to other areas. 
Lindsay and Elaine would discuss leader and other funding possibilities.  

 

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

Set up budget meeting Carol /Lindsay 30.02.12 

   

 AOB   

Summary Of 
Discussion 

 

Conclusions  

Action Items Person Responsible Deadline 

   

   

 

 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

Summary Of 
Discussion 

To be arranged for around 20th March when Carol had enquired of 
North Walls Centre what was available.  

 MEETING CLOSED  

Time Meeting Closed at  10.17pm 

 
 
 
Written By Carol Lock – Minute Secretary               
 
  
 Proposed by  
Seconded by                                                   
 
 
Signed  Chair  

 


